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Dear Wang Omma, the True Mother of heaven, earth, and humankind, 

 

Greetings from Vancouver, Canada. As the season shifts to Autumn, the weather is starting to become 

colder and it is starting to rain more often here in Vancouver. It seems like the cold weather makes my 

longing heart for True Mother grow deeper. True Mother, I hope you are always warm and healthy. 

 

On October 19, we held our second 1-Day True Parents' Theology Seminar. In continuation from last 

time, the theme of the 1-day seminar was "Heavenly Parent's Dream, the Original Significance of Jesus, 

and True Parents." Through this seminar, we were able to introduce the Only Begotten Daughter and True 

Parents. 

 

Two weeks beforehand, we had been praying and preparing for this day. But we were worried that the 

seminar would have to be cancelled because none of our invites were able to attend. However, two days 

before the event, one of our guests notified us of his availability to participate. It was nothing short of a 

miracle that we were able to invite someone who has known us for less than a week. 

 

I would like to introduce one of our members in Vancouver named 'Benjamin' and share his story and 

results in witnessing. One day, he was sitting on the side of the road crying because despite his eagerness 

to witness, he could not find someone willing to listen. At that moment, someone came up to him and 

asked him why he was crying. Benjamin explained saying that he wanted to testify to the truth, but he 

didn't have anyone to share it with. Touched by this, this person volunteered to listen with an open mind. 

Since then, Benjamin has been witnessing to this person. To this extent, Benjamin goes out to witness 



 

 

every day. 

 

Benjamin already brought four guests to the 1-day seminar, and I would like to introduce one of them. 

Last week, while Benjamin was casually walking alone on the street, this person suddenly stops his car 

and randomly starts having a conversation with him. This became an opportunity to invite him to the 

church and he eventually attended the 1-day seminar. This guest is a Christian from Ghana. And I still can 

't believe how it was possible to invite him to the seminar in less than a week. This made me realize that 

even in difficult situations where things seem impossible, if we don' t give up and fulfill our 

responsibilities, heaven will work through us. It made me reflect deeply on how self-centered I was in my 

preparations for witnessing. 

 

Even though it was the first time for this guest and everything in the seminar is new for him, I can see that 

he understood it well. I feel inspired seeing this guest come all they to the church for the seminar. Despite 

our daily prayers and sincere devotions, I sometimes struggle with staying hopeful. However, I was able 

to regain hope through Benjamin's witnessing stories and results. 

 

Benjamin's life of faith is proof that it is possible to find the prepared people and to testify about True 

Parents. We are being revitalized and energized by the enthusiasm of the Blessed families in the field. 

There are members in the field who love True Parents so much that they can't help but share the Truth to 

others. Together with the Blessed family members, we will revive Vancouver. 

 

Beloved True Mother, thank you from the bottom of my heart for your guidance and care. We love you. 

 

 


